

WEDNESDAY WRAP-UP

Of the Geneva, New York Rotary Club

www.GenevaRotaryClub.org

Miss a meeting? Make it up at www.RotaryEClubOne.org

Wednesday, Jan. 25. 2023 Next week: TBA

Diana Perry opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by the invocation.

Guests

Bo Wright (Geneva CSD Superintendent) Stephen Kruger (Geneva CSD) John Gonzalez (Geneva CSD), Maureen Lee (Geneva CSD) Frank Capozzi, Kathy Fuchs (prospective member)

Announcements

- The Smith Center for the Arts is seeking entertainers who can donate 15+ minutes of their time on Friday April 14th for the annual Fill The Smith fundraiser. The fundraiser is a telethon format, and interested performers may participate in person, or via pre-recorded video. Suggested talents include singers, dancers, musicians, jugglers, magicians, thespians, mimes, comedians, artists/crafters, or any other talent that you wish to demonstrate. Contact Susie Monagan or Greg Peck at the Smith if interested.
- Another group of cultural exchange students will be visiting soon Dave Cook asked Superintendent Wright if there was a possibility of arranging for a performance at the schools – Superintendent Wright was in full support.
- Donations of bottles and cans to support Camp Onseyawa can be made at Dad's Cans in Geneva,
- The Fairfield is offering a Valentine's day promotion which includes a discount on wine from Pedulla's and a \$50 Visa gift card – contact Tamara carter for details.

50/50 was won by Linda Sutherland

Happy dollars were plentiful

- a successful lunch hosted by Dave Cook for the Armenian cultural exchange students last Friday 1/20/23
- Mike Rusinko's recent return from sunny Florida (Carol remained in FL to enjoy the 80 degree temperatures)
- Kathy Fuchs expressed gratitude for the support at the Martin Luther King day activities and recognized one of Dick Austin's daughters for winning an award

January Birthdays were celebrated for: Mike Rusinko, Gerry Barker, Charlie Bartishevich, Brian Finnerty, Roslyn Grammar, Jason Haag, Kelsey Journell, & Ruth Leo

Program

Bo Wright and his team presented on several aspects of the **Geneva City School District**, including their focus and priorities for the coming years, re-alignment of the elementary schools to create a better student experience, staffing needs and how the district is pivoting to address them, budget updates, and several other topics. Rotary members were very interested and posed some great questions.

Meeting concluded around 1:30.

Respectfully Submitted Diana Perry

Future Programs: TBA

Four way test: "Of the things we think, say or do:"

Is it The Truth?
 Is it Fair to All Concerned?
 Will it Build Goodwill and Better Friendships?
 Will it be beneficial for All Concerned?

Gerald ForcierDiana PerryJason HaagFord WeiskittelBob McFaddenKelsey JournellPresidentPresident-ElectVice PresidentSecretaryClub TreasurerFoundation Treasurer